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Important Information 

Cascade Fire Department 
Submitted by Chief Todd Triebensee 

Welcome to fall everyone!  Hopefully everyone enjoyed the summer- it goes by way too fast.  A 

HUGE shout out to everyone that stopped down to the picnic in August and our fall fest October 

1st.  Thank you for your support- it is greatly 

appreciated!!   

As fall and winter approach just a reminder to double check your chimneys, your 

smoke and carbon monoxide alarms. It’s not a bad idea to replace your smoke 

and CO alarms if they are more than 7 years old- age can cause false readings, a 

good idea is to write the date you install the alarm on the alarm itself so you can 

quickly figure the age of your alarm! 

Take a few minutes as well to do drills with your children for how to dial 911, your 

address and how to escape your house safely in the event of a fire.  

Just a reminder that there is no open burning in the Village until after 3 PM 

weekdays! 

Village of Cascade to Celebrate 175th 
Anniversary in 2023 
Submitted by Tanya Powers, President 

Can you believe Cascade is almost 175 years old? We are working on 
a plan to celebrate this impressive milestone but would like to hear 
from you, the community!  
Attached is a survey that will help our planning committee decide the 
best way to move forward. Please fill this out by 10/15/22. You can 
drop it off in the Village drop box or e-mail it to the Village Clerk at, 
clerk@villageofcascadewi.gov. We will also have an online survey link 
available on our website and Facebook shortly. 

The Lake Ellen Association would like to thank the 
Cascade community for its support of fund-raising for 
the annual fireworks show. The costs have increased 
dramatically but the community support enabled us to 
afford the same show as in the past. A sincere thank 
you to all.  

Lake Ellen Fireworks 
Submitted by Bobbi Lane 

Saturday, October 29th from 4-7pm 

Village of Cascade Trick-or-Treating 

 

mailto:clerk@villageofcascadewi.gov


 

Hello Village of Cascade Residents. It has been a very busy year for the 
Police Department. We have had some recent changes in our organization. 
Officer Jacob Mertzig resigned the beginning of July and Officer Logan 
Melgosa will be resigning effective Friday September 23, 2022. Both 
officers have decided to pursue jobs in the private sector. We wish them 
the best in their future endeavors. The police department still has officer Noah Wetenkamp, Tamara Remington and myself.    

As we move into October, I would like to remind everyone that October 15, 2022, is National Move Over Day. You will see social 
media and probably TV ads talking about the Move Over Law. The law is covered under statute 346.072. The law requires drivers 
to shift lanes or slowdown in order to provide a safety zone for a squad car, ambulance, fire truck, tow truck, utility vehicle, or 
highway maintenance vehicle that is stopped on the side of the road with its warning lights flashing. If you would like to learn 
more, check out the Wisconsin DOT website.  

October is also Halloween. Please remember that when the Village celebrates with trick-or-treat hours, there are lots of families 
and children walking on some of the roadways throughout the Village. Please take time if you need to go somewhere and drive 
with caution. As has been the practice, the police department will be out during the Halloween Celebration.  

Finally, as we get near winter, I would like to remind everyone of the winter parking rules. There is no parking on Village streets 
from 2am to 6am from November 1 to April 1.  You may receive a parking ticket, even if there is no snow in the forecast.  

Enjoy the holidays! 

Cascade Police Department 
Submitted by Chief Jason Liermann 

Online Bill Pay Option for Utility Bills 
Submitted by Kayla Simanovski, Clerk 

The Utility Board has approved the acceptance of credit cards 
for payment of utility bills! 
Using UB-Pay customers are able to create an online account 
to view bills and pay your bill online with a credit card or e-
check.  
There is a service fee of $3.00/ $100.00 of the utility bill (ex. 
$150.00 bill is a $6.00 service fee) for using this feature. 
 
You have the option to view 
your utility bill online and 
continue to send a check.  
 
To register go to:  
www.ub-pay.com 
 
Municipal Code: 
CascadeWI011 

 

Hard to believe another ball season is over. Our coach pitch team was the youngest in the league this year they played hard with a 
lot of close games and put it all together for a big win in their last game. Can't wait to see them next year. Great job coaches. 

Despite mother nature raining on tournament weekend, we had a great softball tournament 
this year. We also tried a new fundraiser for the park this year a CO-ED KICKBALL 
TOURNAMENT it was a blast thanks to all the teams that played. Profits from this event will go 
to redoing the front playground at Memorial Park.  

Look for changes next year. Sign up for baseball and softball for next year will be in February. 
Watch the January newsletter for more information. THANK YOU EVERYONE for all your 
support.  

Cascade Rec Club 
Submitted by Steve Green 

http://www.ub-pay.com


 

Are you looking for a fun and exciting way to give back to 
your community?   Give the First Responders a try.   You 
will learn basic life saving skills while helping out your 
neighbors and meeting new people.  You never know 
when these life saving skills will be needed, it feels good 
to know you're always prepared.   If you’re interested in 
becoming a member or just have a few questions, please 
call Kelly Green at 920-838-3969.   

Speaking of our great community, thank you so much to 
everybody that came out and supported us at our 
summer fundraisers.  We had so much fun seeing you, 
while raising money for equipment, supplies, and training.  
We are grateful for you! 

Look for the First Responder rig out and about during 
Cascade Trick or Treat, we'll have treats for the little ones! 

Have a Happy and Safe Holiday Season! 

The Cascade Lions would like to thank the community for its continued support of our 
many various functions and fundraisers. 

Thirsty Thursday is back! The hall will be open from 6:00PM until 10:00PM weekly. Patrons 
will be responsible to practice social distancing. Please follow us on Facebook, in the event 
we would close for a Thursday evening, we will post an update. 

The Chicken BBQ is back! Join us one Sunday, October 16, 2022, for great food, raffles, and 
fun. Watch for posters with more details! We look forward to seeing everyone there.  

The Community blood drives continue to be a huge success!  We have one coming up on 
October 11, 2022, at St Paul’s Lutheran Church.  The blood drives run from 2-6 pm.  
Appointments are recommended and can be made at www.versiti.org.  The Blood Center provides for safe donations during this 
trying time, following CDC guidelines.  
The Lions are always looking for new members.  We meet on the 3rd Monday of the month at the Lions clubhouse.  Social hour is 
at 5:30 with a meeting to follow.  If you are interested in joining a fun and active club, please contact Augie Grahl at 528.8748. 

Do you or a loved one have a need for crutches, a walker, a cane, or a wheelchair? Please contact the Cascade Lions for any of your 
post or pre surgical needs. We may have just what you are looking for! 

The Lions Clubhouse is a great place to hold your events!!  The hall has a large meeting room, refrigeration, and a large yard to 
provide room for games, gathering and any necessary social distancing. Renters are responsible for providing their own shade 
tents, chairs, and tables. For rental information please contact Lonny Schneider at 920.980.4107. 

Cascade Lions Submitted by Madonna Schneider 

Please Contribute! 
   If you have suggestions or a contribution for the newsletter, please 
email clerk@villageofcascadewi.gov.  We are always looking for: 

 Articles/specials about our local businesses 

 Information from local service groups 

 Fundraising activities to support our community 

 Historical information to share with new members to our village 

 Any other ideas or information that would be a great addition to 
the newsletter 

Cascade First Responders 
Submitted by Val Halvorson 

The Cascade Fire Department Auxiliary would like to extend a 
heartfelt thank you for all of the delicious tortes and pies that were 
donated during the Cascade Firemen's Picnic.  We are so lucky to 
work in a community where we can come together to support such 
fantastic groups like the 
Fire Department, First 
Responders and others.  

We are planning a 
Hayride with Santa and 
Cookie Walk on 
Saturday, December 3rd 
from 4-7pm.  Our 
outdoor decoration 
contest will be held the 
same evening.   Watch 
our Facebook page and 
posters for more 
information.  

Cascade Ladies Auxillary 

http://www.versiti.org

